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MEMORANDUM

From: Brad Solon, Building Official

To: Rapid City Planning Commission

Date: October 30, 2007

Subject: Street Name Change - Abbey Road to Lennon Lane

The developer of Rockinon Ranch Estates requests that Abbey Road be renamed Lennon Lane.

This street was recently renamed Abbey Road from Hovering Heights Drive in September 2007.
At this time no building permits have been issued on Abbey Road; therefore, no addresses will be
affected by this proposal. Much of the subdivision is constructed and the street signs for Abbey
Road are not yet installed. By renaming the street, new street signs must be installed with the
correct street name. If the street hame is changed, surety should be posted ensuring the
installation of the proper street signs.

Emergency Services stated no concern with the requested street name change.

RECOMMENDATION: Staff recommends the approval of the proposal to change Abbey
Road to Lennon Lane with the stipulation that surety be posted for the installation of the
correct street signs.
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